ST. MICHAEL ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

751 Locust Street
PO Box 103

St. Michael, Pennsylvania 15951
[image: image1]Administrator: Rev. Brian Warchola
Weekend Masses:

(814) 266-9718 / Ext. 507
Saturday
          4:00 pm

Deacon Dave Hornick
Sunday Morning        8:00 am

(814) 525-4183


        10:30 am


Daily Mass           See Bulletin

Office Staff:
Holy Days            See Bulletin

Secretary:          Susan Poldiak 
Office Hours:

Bookkeeper:      Kathy Kalicky
                   8:30 am to 3:30 pm

DRE:                   Laurie Sloan 
Monday, Tues., Thurs., Friday

Maintenance:      Edward Homway
Confessions:


PHONES:
Saturday   3:30 pm to 3:45 pm

Rectory / Office:   (814) 495-9640
Sunday      7:30 am to 7:45 am

Fax:                        (814) 495-9424
               10:00 am to 10:15 am

Rel. Education:     (814) 495-4873
                  Anytime Requested

Parish Website
Secretaries’ E-mail:

        www.saintmichaelchurch.weebly.com                                         saintmichaelsecretaries@yahoo.com
YEAR: 2016    NUMBER: 38

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY
SERVING GOD AND COMMUNITY FOR OVER ONE HUNDRED YEARS!

BAPTISM:

By Appointment.  Reserve at least one month in advance. 




Preparation classes are necessary. 

MARRIAGE:

Make arrangements at least nine months in advance.




Preparation sessions are necessary.

FUNERALS:

Arrangements are made in conjunction with the funeral home. 




Eulogies should be given at the funeral home at the time of the wake service or at the luncheon.   

REGISTRATION
Those new to the area, newlyweds, and single adults, (even if registered

       and 

before with their families) are asked to register by calling the Parish Office.

MEMBERSHIP:

Every parishioner must be registered. This is a condition for admission 



             to our Program and reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, First Penance, First Eucharist, and Matrimony; also, for testimonial letters or sponsorship of Baptism and Confirmation outside the Parish.

VISITATION:

We are concerned and want to be advised when someone is ill at 


 
             home or in the hospital.  Call the rectory to have the shut-in placed on our monthly Holy Communion calls or seriously ill prayer list.

SACRAMENTAL
Requires a six-month parish registration and active Mass participation

POLICY:

for Baptism and Marriage. 

BULLETIN ARTICLES:  Articles are due to the Parish Office by Noon on Monday.
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time



September 18, 2016
Month of the Seven Dolors of the Sorrowful Mother
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*IT WILL BE A HOLY YEAR OF MERCY.
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MASS INTENTIONS:    (September 19 to September 25, 2016) 
Monday
No Mass
Tuesday
8:00 AM
Katherine Zubal req. by Nancy Zubal
Wednesday
9:00 AM
Joseph & Jean Brown req. by Mary J. Brown & Family
Thursday
8:00 AM
Ronald Partsch req. by Rita May Manges
Friday
9:00 AM
Katherine & Albert Demko req. by Carl & Pam Freidhoff
Saturday 
4:00 PM
Helen J. Golian req. by sister, Agnes R. Golian
Sunday
8:00 AM
Evelyn Shay req. by Cathy & Joe Faher & Family

  10:30 AM
People of the Parish 
LITURGICIAL APPOINTMENTS:

Saturday, September 24
4:00 PM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Donald Dipko
   Ed & Karen Myers
Minister of the Host:
Robin Yakicic
Ministers of the Cup:
Theresa Carlson & Babe Richards
Altar Servers:  
Victoria Russic, Garrett & Carson Kundrod
Cantor:
Susan Blazosky
Greeter:
Nancy Edmiston
Sunday, September 25
8:00 AM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Pauline Minor
  Cathy & Joe Faher
Minister of the Host:
Eric Tedjeske
Ministers of the Cup:
Walter Christ & Paul Kundrod, Jr.
Altar Servers:
Nathan Kundrod, Elyssa Nagy & Michael Kresic
Cantor:
Susan Yanzetich
Greeter:
Lori George
Sunday, September 25
10:30 AM
Offertory Procession
Lector:
Linda Caddy
Michael & Linda Caddy
Minister of the Host:
Deacon Dave Hornick
        & Family
Ministers of the Cup:
Patty Hornick & Susan Wieczorek
[image: image4.png]~YY

== -
“YOU CANNOT SEAVE

GOD AND MONEY'

P



Altar Servers:
Alexia Steele, Elizabeth & Ian Dobbins
Cantor: 
Ian Wieczorek
Greeter:
Richard Martyak
Monday, September 26
Collection Counters

Mary Anne Davis, John Bizzarri

& Sara Zybura
2016 ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL
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A BIG THANK YOU to all that helped in any way with the Funnel Cake booth during the festival . With all the help and beautiful weather that we were blessed with that weekend, it turned out to be very successful.  As always, we are looking for new members.  If you are interested in becoming a member, feel free to come to a monthly Holy Name Society meeting on the 2nd Sunday of every month.
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We are asking that each parishioner(s) sell or buy the ticket(s) for $10.00 each and return the money and ticket stub as soon as possible, but no later than September 30th.  The tickets start on October 1, 2016 and continue for the whole month of October.  Winning numbers will be determined by the Pennsylvania Lottery Evening Pick Three Drawing: Seventy-five dollars each weekday; One hundred dollars on weekends; and, One hundred-fifty dollars for October 10th, Columbus Day and One hundred-fifty dollars for October 31st, Halloween!  If you are unable to sell or don’t want the ticket(s), PLEASE don’t throw them away, but return them as soon as possible as we always have people looking for extras.  If paying by check, please make check payable to St. Michael Church.  The money raised from the sale of these tickets will help to build up our Parish Treasury.  Thank you.

Parish and Finance Council Members
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All I Really Need to Know I Learned in Kindergarten
ALL I REALLY NEED TO KNOW about how to live and what to do and how to be I learned in kindergarten. 

Wisdom was not at the top of the graduate-school mountain, but there in the sandpile at Sunday School. 

These are the things I learned:
1.   Share everything.
2.   Play fair.
3.   Don't hit people.
4.   Put things back where you found them.
5.   CLEAN UP YOUR OWN MESS.
6.   Don't take things that aren't yours.
7.   Say you're SORRY when you HURT somebody.
8.   Wash your hands before you eat.
9.   Flush.
10.  Warm cookies and cold milk are good for you.
11.  Live a balanced life - learn some and drink some and draw some and paint some and sing and dance 

        and play and work everyday some.
12.  Take a nap every afternoon.
13.  When you go out into the world, watch out for traffic, hold hands, and stick together.
14.  Be aware of wonder. Remember the little seed in the Stryrofoam cup: The roots go down 

        and the plant goes up and nobody really knows how or why, but we are all like that.
15.  Goldfish and hamster and white mice and even the little seed in the Styrofoam cup - they all die. So do we.
16.  And then remember the Dick-and-Jane books and the first word you learned - the biggest word of all - LOOK.” 
                      ― Robert Fulghum, All I Really Need to Know I Learned in Kindergarten
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LET US PRAY AND REMEMBER ~ The following Rev. Fathers from our diocese that died throughout the years from September 19th through September 25th: Rev. James F. Connelly, Msgr. Thomas P. Smith, 

Rev. Anthony A. Ream, Rev. Nicholas Christiana, Msgr. Ignatius C. Wadas, Msgr. Patrick D. Harkins, 

Msgr. Rodney F. Hemler, Rev. James J. Quinn

PRAY FOR LIVING PRIESTS AND DEACONS IN THE DIOCESE ~ Fr. Donald Boslett; Fr. Matthew Reese; Fr.Silvan Rouse, CP; Fr. Christopher Panagopolos, TOR; Deacon David Hornick; and Seminarians Michael Pleva, Austin Keith, Peter Crowe, Jonathan Dickson, Devin Crouse and Mark Groeger
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We are placing names of the sick in the bulletin for prayer providing they give permission. Although we remember all sick and shut-ins at every Mass, we would like our parish family to be aware of the need for special prayer intentions because of a most serious illness or hospital stay.  May the Divine Physician send healing grace for those for whom we pray: Josephine Koshute, Allen C. Rosemas, Patricia Murphy, Todd Euen, Bernice Myers, Dwight Fyock, Lori Facciani, Dylon Wills, Dawn Hagen, Debbie Dibert, Missy, Joanne (Kolar) Hufford, Christine Flanagan, Ayden Alan Grata, Remy Beaver, Mary Lou Offman, Marian Chuckalovcak, John T. Plummer,  Arlene Diamond, Mary Zangaglia, Dorothy Rosemas, Natalie Zerby, Patricia Grata, Michael Wadsworth, Valencia & Frank Tursi, Homer Locher, Gloria Weyandt, Brayden Schofield, Steve Faher, Jr,  Michelle Kasper,  Diane Kingera, Allison Krischer, Ted Paluch, Brandt Hutzel, Caroline Dombrosky,  Nicholas “Hop” Kolar, Pearl Litzinger, Patrick Munro, Fran Baldassarre, Corey Lybarger, Ann Marie Beppler, Kristen Sinosky Long, Helen Ranieri, Cresta Micik, Loretta Panick, Basil Costantino, Madison McCrory, Laura, Maria, Joe Yoder, Dolores Yanzetich, Jill Cekada, Sandy Krug, Wanda Gramling, Merna Smay, Muriel “Jean” Wiesheier, Michael Liimatainen,  Mary Agnes Nastase, Heidi Allison, Sharon Poldiak, Melinda Jerome, Phyllis Christ, Nancy Edmiston, Agnes Plummer, Jennifer Hagans, Susan Poldiak, Katie Ansell, Mary McCall,  Dillon Myers, Suzie Thomas, Sean, Holly, Shane, Joan McDowell, Melisa Ruddek, Joanne Serre, and all of the sick of our parish, the homebound, those in nursing homes, those who care for them, and those in the military along with their families. (Please call the Rectory to have your name removed from the list when no longer seriously ill.  Thank You.)
CHOIR PRACTICES ~ Practice for the Sunday Choir is on Monday at 7:00 PM.  Practice for the Saturday Choir is on Thursdays at 5:30 PM.  
SECOND SUNDAY FOOD COLLECTION ~ Thank you to all who contributed to the Second Sunday Food Collection.  We collected $355.00 in monetary donations and an assortment of grocery items.
EXCITING NEWS ~ Is it time to become involved in your church? Have you ever sat in church and thought “I would like to be a Eucharistic Minister, Reader, Cantor, or Greeter?“  Now is the time to get involved and become closer to God.  New schedules will be made in September and you can become a part of the liturgy.  Please call the church office and sign up or talk to a person on the liturgy committee.  We need new people and would love to have you on our team.  Also, it is time to have more youth as altar servers, please encourage your children to be an altar server. Sign-up sheets will be provided at the beginning of religious education classes.  Deacon Dave will train the new servers during CCD to make it easier for your children to attend.  New schedules will be available next week.
MEET AND GREET ~ The Parish is holding a Meet & Greet for Father Brian Warchola on October 2nd following the 10:30 AM Mass.  Sign-up sheets can be found at the Church entrances.  Please list the number of people attending and what covered dish you will be bringing. The Church will be supplying the meats.
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION FUND ~ In the new packet of envelopes there is an envelope for our Religious Education Fund.  All money collected will go into our Higher Education Account.  Any student completing their Senior (12th) year of Religious Education requirements is eligible for a $300.00 scholarship.  Envelopes can be turned in any weekend in September.

2016 DIOCESAN PRIESTS’ MEDICAL & RETIREMENT COLLECTION ~ Next weekend, all parishes in our diocese will take up a special collection to support our diocesan priests’ medical and retirement needs.  Donations will help subsidize current priests’ medical care as well as the medical and living expenses our senior priests.  Once a priest achieves senior status, he no longer depends upon a parish for basic needs even though he continues to celebrate Masses and perform other pastoral ministries.  Your generous support allows the diocese to provide modest stipends to our senior priests while keeping increases in the parish’s assessment for priests’ medical care and retirement needs to a minimum.  Thank you!

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Fr. Charles F. Bodziak who turns 75 years old on September 22nd.
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Religious Education And Christian Helping

September 18, 2016
  Religious Education Start Dates:
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Grades K—5 begins Thursday, September 22nd from 3:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Grades 6—12 begins on Sunday, September 25th from 9:00 a.m. to 10:20 a.m. 

9th Grade Parent Orientation ~ Orientation for parents of our 9th grade students beginning their 
3-year confirmation process is scheduled for next Sunday, September 25th beginning at 9:10 a.m.   
Attendance of at least 1 parent is required.

This orientation will take place in the upstairs of the Parish Hall while students are in their classroom for their first class of this new Religious Education year.  You will be provided with information for the newly revised confirmation process guidelines and requirements for Sacramental prep from the Diocese of Altoona-Johnstown and the opportunity for any questions along with a schedule for our 2016—2017 Religious Education Year.

Teachers and Room Assignments for the 2016—2017 School Year:

Thursday’s 3:30 to 4:30 p.m.


Sunday’s     9:00 to 10:20 a.m.

           Kindergarten
Susan Poldiak
      Grade 6              Kathy McClemens

Grade 1
Robin Yakicic
      Grade 7              Diane Skoner

Grade 2
Pauline Minor
      Grade 8              Nancy Wessel

Grade 3
Nancy Wessel
      Grade 9              David Gully

Grade 4
Ken Burkardt
      Grade 10            Elaine Barton

Grade 5
Theresa Arena
      Grade 11            Michael Barton & Pauline Minor 







           Grade 12            Missy Burkardt

************************************************************************************

SHYCON 2016  ~ Attention-All High School Students in Grades 9—12, SHYCON 2016 is scheduled for Sunday, October 23, 2016 at the Stokes Center, at Saint Francis University in Loretto.
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This year – we welcome Mike Patin.  Mike uses energy, humor and stories to affirm God’s goodness and presence among us while inviting others (and himself) to take the “next step” in our journey with God. If you are not familiar with him, check him out online at www.mikepatin.com or find on Facebook!
    Registration forms are available and will be giving to students during class.  The $20. registration fee will come from REACH Youth Ministry funds for students attending.

Registration forms are due back to our RE Office by Sunday, October 9, 2016.
*During the 3-year process of Confirmation preparation, all 9th, 10th and 11th grade candidates are required to attend a SHYCON (Diocesan Youth Conference) at least one time. 

Parents, we need your encouragement to get our youth to participate in this event!

Our Diocese of Altoona-Johnstown has posted the schedule for Confirmation Masses being celebrated by Bishop Mark L. Bartchak in the Easter season of 2017.  Our Saint Michael Parish Confirmation Mass is scheduled for Thursday, April 20, 2017 at 7:00p.m. and will be held at Saint John Gualbert Cathedral in Johnstown.

11th Grade Confirmation candidates:  With the April 20, 2017 Confirmation date set, keep in mind that as a candidate, you are required to secure at least 25 community service hours for the 11th Grade year by March 1, 2017 to be eligible to receive the sacrament of Confirmation.  Community service hours can be acquired within our church through our REACH Youth Ministry Projects or from outside our church community by submitting an individual Service form for each service signed by an adult overseeing that service.  

************************************************************************************

CORPORAL WORKS OF MERCY – When Jesus was describing the universal judgment that will take place at the end of the world, He spoke of the importance of good deeds done for others.  These are: to feed the hungry, to clothe the naked, to visit the sick, to bury the dead, to give drink to the thirsty, to shelter the homeless, to visit the imprisoned.  

Again, “As long as you did it for one of my least brothers, you did it for me.”

SPIRITUAL WORKS OF MERCY – Gathering together other words of Jesus, the Church also teaches us to:  counsel the doubtful, comfort the sorrowful, pray for the living and the dead, instruct the ignorant, forgive injuries, admonish the sinner, bear wrongs patiently.

************************************************************************************
Attention: Any present or new volunteers planning to work with our parish children:

New volunteers are wanted & needed!!   The PENNSYLVANIA CHILD PROTECTIVE SERVICE LAW requires clearances and training for anyone working with our parish children.  All helpers, volunteers and any other adults who wish to help chaperone and mentor our children in any way are those who are required to have and will need these clearances.  These clearances will be free for all volunteers.  If your job does not already require these, or you do not have these clearances, you will need to obtain them to work with the parish children.  The child abuse clearance site is compass.state.pa.us/cwis/public/home, the State Police background check may be found at epatch.state.pa.us. and to complete the Mandated Reporting Online training certification, go to reportabusepa.pitt.edu.  Once completed, please provide copies of clearances and certification to our Saint Michael Parish Office.  

Contact the Rectory Office at 495-9640 or the Religious Education Office at 495-4873 to obtain more information to help with this process. 

   Sunday,  September 18
Boy Scouts / Hall / 4:00-5:30 PM 
   Monday, September 19
Sunday Choir Practice / 7:00 PM / Church
   Tuesday, September 20
Morning Mass / 8:00 AM

   Wednesday, September 21
Morning Mass / 9:00 AM
   Thursday, September 22
Morning Mass / 8:00 AM


Religious Education begins for Grades K-5 / 3:30-4:30 PM / Hall

Saturday Choir Practice / 5:30 PM / Church


First Day of Autumn

   Friday, September 23
Morning Mass / 9:00 AM
   Saturday, September 24
Diocesan Priests’ Medical & Retirement Collection

   Sunday, September 25
Diocesan Priests’ Medical & Retirement Collection


Religious Education begins for Grades 6-12 / 9:00-10:20 AM / Hall


9th Grade Parent Orientation / 9:10 AM / Upstairs Hall


Boy Scouts / Hall / 4:00-5:30 PM

UPCOMING EVENTS

   Sunday, October 2
Meet & Greet Fr. Brian Warchola / Covered Dish After the 10:30 AM Mass 

SPAGHETTI DINNER  ~ Most Holy Trinity Catholic Church, 550 Main Street, South Fork will sponsor a Spaghetti Dinner on Thursday, September. 22 from 4-7pm for Take-Out dinners only. There will be no dine-in. Tickets are $8 for adults and $3 for children, and are available at the door.

ST. DEMETRIUS PARISH in Gallitzin will hold its annual Chicken BBQ Dinner and Mini-Bazaar on Sunday, September 25th, in the parish Activity Center (rear Church Street) in Gallitzin.  Dinners for Adults - $10; Children 6-12 - $6; Children aged 5 and under - free.  Takeouts - $10.  A flea market will also be featured, as well as baked goods, games and baskets.  Dinner will be served from 11 AM until ?.

THIRD ANNUAL ST. BENEDICT OKTOBERFEST will be held at St. Benedict School Hall, Johnstown on Saturday, October 1, 2016.  Doors open at 6:00 pm.  Music by Rosie and the Jammers from 7:00pm – 10:00pm, $20.00 per person includes food, soft drinks, and complimentary draft beers.   Menu Includes Kielbasa, Sausage, Parsley Potatoes, Hot Dogs & Sauerkraut, Pigs in a Blanket, Halushki and Beverages.  Must present ticket for admission, valid ID is required.  Door Prizes, Instant Bingo Tickets, 50/50 Drawing throughout the evening, Small Games of Chance.  For tickets contact 266-9718 (Ext. 501).

HOLY FAMILY PARISH~509 Caldwell Ave., Portage, PA will hold a BASKET PARTY on Sun., Oct. 2, 2016 Doors open at 1 PM Tickets will be sold until 2:15 PM.  Drawing starts at 2:30 PM. Cost of Ticket is $5 which includes; 25 entries of a basket of your choice, door prize, dessert & beverage. Tickets are available in advance at the Parish Office 736-4279. You do not need to be present to win.

FALL ADULT FAITH EDUCATION CLASSES -  Deacon Richard Golden & Jane Golden will present an opportunity for adult faith formation, The Bible & the Sacraments.  The classes will be presented in the basilica basement.  Let’s grow in our faith together! Classes will be Thursday October 6, 20, 27 and November 3, 10, 17 from 6PM – 7:30PM. Registration/workbook cost is $10. To register, call our Parish Office at 472-8551 or parish e-mail sherri0530@verizon.net  or Deacon Golden at rjgold@csrlink.net or call 241-0975.
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ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL


Diocesan Goal	$29,040.00 


Pledged	$18,173.00


Total Cash Amount	$17,883.00


Number of Responses       127	430      30% 








The Sanctuary Candle will burn for 


the success of our Religious Education Program


and


the Our Lady of Grace Candle will burn for 


our Religious Education Teachers and Aides


during the week of September 18, 2016.





Liturgical Reflection...


"No servant can serve two masters." If we claim Christ as Lord and Savior, then, he, and he alone, is the center of our lives.  Everyone has been given particular gifts and talents.  Do I use the talents and gifts that God gave me to do good?  In my dealings with money and possessions, does mercy guide my decisions?  Do I share what I have with others?  Am I a trustworthy steward of what I have been given?  There is no room for a selfish heart for one who professes Christ as Redeemer of all.  I can only serve God alone; all I have and all I am come from God.  We are challenged to share our gifts with those in need.  May mercy guide our decisions to share our gifts with our sisters and brothers.





2016, Diocese of Altoona-Johnstown, Liturgy Office, 925 South Logan Boulevard, Hollidaysburg, Pennsylvania   16648








LAST WEEK’S COLLECTION





Adults	$3,270.00


Loose	$   218.00


Youth	$     50.00


Monthly	$   773.00


Maintenance Fund	$     20.00


Religious Education Fund	$   539.00


Retired Priests Medical	$     10.00


All Saints	$     10.00


All Souls	$     10.00


Candles	$     38.00


Total	$4,938.00





We sincerely thank and ask God’s blessing upon all who have care and concern for our parish.
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